YAKCORPS Communication Interoperability Committee

Date:		08/10/2021
Time:		0900
Location:	SunComm CORE Training Room

Present: Udell (YSO), Christman (SPD), Yu (Yakima IT), Carney (Yakima (IT), Wantland (SunComm), Craig (WVFD), Markham (YFD), Hille (EVFD), Hendrickson (YSO)
· Approval of 07-13-2021 Minutes - Minutes were approved with no corrections.  
· Motion to approve by Wantland
· Second by Udell
· Unanimous approval 

· Old Business
· Draft RFP – 
· The  draft approval created by Wantland was disseminated and discussed.  The group had only briefly reviewed the document, and elected to study and recommend any changes to Ross for editing.  Craig provided a copy that he had made some recommended changes to as well.
· Craig asked whether consultants are available that do not have any ties to specific vendors.  It appears that they do, so applicants should be available for the RFQ.
· The group agreed that the three questions listed in the RFQ, Phase 1 ‘Analysis,’ Section (a)(ii) are correct.
· If/when the RFQ is approved by the BOCC, they will negotiate the price of the process with the selected vendor.
· Ross will work on cleaning up the wording and format of the draft RFQ with help as needed from within YSO.
· When completed, the RFQ will be flowed through County Purchasing and County legal before being posted for applicants.
· County Funding for Study – 
· Udell indicated that the BOCC continues to be strongly in favor of funding the RFQ process, and the group is on firm footing to continue with the process.
· Udell added that Yakima County has hired and installed a new ‘purchasing’ position which will help shepherd this process along.
· Some discussion was held by the group regarding different funding issues.

· New Business 
· Markham asked for a brief update from Yakima IT regarding status of radio system upgrades on the repeater system.  
· Upgrades to Lookout have been installed and seem to be working.
· Some other equipment, including Combiners (filters), are still waiting installation.  Installation for the Combiners is somewhat time consuming, but will hopefully be installed before winter.
· Craig noted that a microwave link between Cowiche and SunComm has failed periodically, which also puts Clemans Repeater out of service at the same time.
· Craig noted that Sedge has an issue with one of the tower legs.  The leg leaked, which let water in.  The water froze and split the leg.  The tower may now be unstable.  Options for replacement are being discussed.

· Adjourned at 0945 hrs.

